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Cellevolve Announces the Expansion of Its Founding Leadership Team  

Tom Spencer, PhD appointed to Chief Technical Officer 

Aston Ying appointed as Chief Data Officer  

 
 
SAN FRANCISCO, CA.,  March 1, 2022--Cellevolve Bio (“the Company” or “Cellevolve”), a 
development and commercialization company focused on cell therapies, today announced the 
addition of two industry veterans to its founding leadership team: Tom Spencer, PhD, Chief 
Technical Officer and Aston Ying, Chief Data Officer.  
 
“We are delighted to add two remarkable senior leaders to our growing leadership team at 
Cellevolve,” said Dr. Derrell Porter, Founder and Chief Executive Officer, Cellevolve. “Tom’s 
demonstrated proficiency in cell therapy manufacturing and operations management is 
mission-critical for optimizing our day-to-day output and building our model. Furthermore, 
Aston’s strategic development experience within the cell therapy space will be imperative for 
our Cellution platform and transforming the overall patient experience, both in clinical 
development and commercially.” 
 
Dr. Tom Spencer joins Cellevolve as its Chief Technical Officer and brings deep expertise in 
advanced therapeutics manufacturing and operations. Tom has over two decades of experience 
building and leading teams across leading life science organizations, academia and clinical 
institutions. Dr. Spencer earned both his Bachelor of Science and Doctor of Philosophy degrees 
from Virginia Tech in Biochemistry.  
 
“I am so happy to join a team of innovators looking to advance cell therapies for patients in 
need and eagerly look forward to playing an impactful role in accelerating the cell therapy 
revolution,” said Dr. Tom Spencer, Chief Technical Officer, Cellevolve.  
 
As Cellevolve’s Chief Data Officer, Aston will utilize over 20 years of experience in the 
development and implementation of patient-centered technologies to enable Cellevolve to 
realize the potential of its Cellution platform. Aston’s previous successes within the 
biopharmaceutical and cell therapy space include leading initiatives with Oracle, Saama, 
Salesforce, and IQVIA. Aston holds a Bachelor of Science degree in Management Information 
Systems from the University of Arizona. 
 
“It’s an exciting time to join the leadership team at Cellevolve, a cell therapy company that 
shares my passion for accelerating the delivery of life-saving medicines through novel 
technologies,” said Aston. 
 
 
 



About Cellevolve 
 
Cellevolve is a development and commercialization platform company focused on cell therapy. 
Our mission is to accelerate the transformation of breakthrough science into life changing 
treatments. Founded by leaders with extensive experience developing and launching 
therapeutics, we understand that cell therapy innovations require unique and specialized 
capabilities to advance them to approval and beyond. We are addressing this need with a highly 
integrated development and commercialization platform that translates inventions from our 
world-class collaborators into products for patients. 

For more information, please visit: www.cellevolve.com. 

Follow Cellevolve on social media: https://www.linkedin.com/company/cellevolve/ 
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